
On 27 July 2009, Shaanxi Provincial inspection group and a Standing Committee Member of
Yangxian County visited Yangxian plant, the fully owned subsidiary of West China Cement
Limited (“WCC”), which is under construction. The plant manager Mr. Wang Fayin and relative
leaders warmly welcomed the inspection group.

During the visit, Mr. Wang gave a detailed introduction of the project progression, and the
performances and achievements that have been recognized in the past months. The group hopes all
staff will be overcome the bad weather and other adverse factors to ensure the plant can be
successfully fired up on time and contribute to the local economic development.

At the same time, the plant manager Mr. Wang on behalf of all staff gives thanks for the provincial
leader’s support and care. He also pointed out that the group will overcome all the difficulties,
continue to be hard working and strive to build a high-quality and high-efficiency demonstration
plant.


